
 

 

2024 Meeting of the Society of the Economics of the Household (SEHO)  
28th and 29th May 2024, Raffles City Convention Centre 

Organized by Singapore Management University 

Day 1: Tuesday 28 May 

08:30-09:00 Registration and Welcome Coffee [Atrium Ballroom Foyer] 

09:00-09:10  
Opening Ceremony: Professor Daniele Paserman (Current SEHO President – Boston University) [Atrium Ballroom] 

 

09:10-10:00  
Plenary Session: Professor Junsen Zhang (Zhejiang University and CUHK) [Atrium Ballroom] 

Falling Fertility Differentials in China: Incomplete Contract, Filial Piety, and Demand-side Fertility Policies 
 

10:00-10:30 Coffee Break [Atrium Ballroom Foyer] 

10:30-12:10 Parallel Session A 

A1 A2 A3 A4 A5 A6 A7 A8 

Social Security Marriage I Gender Parenting Structural Labor Mobility I Family Transfers Consumption 

Moor Morrison Hullet Enterprise Mercury Minto Indiana Orchard B-C 

Chair Han Ye Jeanne Lafortune Halim Daniel Marcos Lee Naijia Guo Jørgen Modalsli José Alberto Molina Kamhon Kan 

1 Shirlee Lichtman-
Sadot: The social 
safety net and 
mortality: evidence 
from the 
introduction of 
welfare payment 
time limits 

Yuan Zhang: Gender 
imbalance, marriage 
stability, and divorce 
rate: evidence from 
China 

Hantao Wu: 
Empowering women 
through e-commerce: 
labor supply, intra-
household bargaining 
power, and family 
outcomes 

Hideo Akabayashi: 
The pure effect of 
parental monitoring 
on children’s 
performance 

Yutao Wang: Social 
institutions and low 
birth rates: 
quantitative 
evidence from South 
Korea and the 
United States 

Hyelim Son: The 
intergenerational 
effects of human 
capital on children's 
education and work 
outcomes: evidence 
from Malawi 

Xuezhu Shi: The role 
of social norms in 
old-age support: 
evidence from China 

Daniel Jonas Schmidt: 
The effect of flexible 
retirement on the 
marginal propensity 
to consume: theory 
and evidence 

2 Svetlana 
Pashchenko: 
Mortality 
regressivity and 
pension design 

Anastasia Terskaya: 
Fortunate families? 
The effects of wealth 
on marriage and 
fertility 

Yang Zi: FinTech 
adoption, Confucian 
culture norms, and 
housework division 

Chiara Monfardini: 
Parental beliefs, 
behaviours and 
time-use 
investments 
towards pre-
schoolers 

Minji Bang:  Job 
search and mobility 
over the life-cycle: 
implications for the 
child penalty 

Wei Luo: Shaping 
gender role 
attitudes: The 
influence of 
parental 
occupational 
differences on the 
next generation 
 

Meng-Chi Tang: 
Upstream or 
downstream 
transfer behind 
patrilocal 
coresidence?  

James Graham: 
Consumption 
behavior across the 
distribution of liquid 
assets 

3 Han Ye: Social 
pensions and family 
violence against 
older women 

Wataru Kureishi: 
Stuck in a marriage: 
the impact of income 
shocks on divorce 
and intra-household 
allocation 

Yuli Xu: Privatization 
and gender inequality: 
a life cycle analysis in 
urban China from 
1994 to 2004 

Marcos Lee: 
Subjective beliefs, 
uncertainty, and 
costs of investment 
in early childhood 

Pengpeng Xiao: 
Human capital 
accumulation, 
equilibrium wage-
setting and the life-
cycle gender pay gap 

Maria Lo Bue: 
Dynastic measures 
of intergenerational 
mobility 

José Alberto Molina:  
Unexpected 
inheritances and 
household labor 
supply: does the 
identity of the 
recipient matter? 

Mutita Ariyavutikul: 
Consumption 
inequality and risk 
sharing over the life 
cycle in developing 
economies 



 

 

4  Jeanne Lafortune: 
Trapped in 
purgatory? An 
analysis of marital 
separation in the 
shadow of the law 

Daniel Halim: How has 
the COVID-19 crisis 
shifted the traditional 
gender values in 
MENA-10?  

 Naijia Guo: 
Childbirth as a 
penalty for women? 
Examining intra-
household 
bargaining and 
welfare implications 

Jørgen Modalsli: 
Female labor force 
participation and 
intergenerational 
mobility 

 Kamhon Kan: 
Consumers’ 
responses to stimulus 
payments with a pre-
contribution design 

 
12:10-13:10 

 
Lunch [Atrium Ballroom Foyer] 

 

13:10-14:50 Parallel Session B 

B1 B2 B3 B4 B5 B6 B7 B8 

Retirement Migrant Marriage Fertility I Child Penalty Gender Gaps Development Children Time Use Wealth 

Moor Morrison Hullet Enterprise Mercury Minto Indiana Orchard B-C 

Chair Elena Stancanelli Oliver Bargain Pei-Ju Liao Ming-Jen Lin Jie Ren Yulong Cai Hyunjae Kang Meng Meng 

1 Zeewan Lee: Work 
and retirement of 
older Black and 
Hispanic adults 

Jing Li: Young 
women in cities 
 

Anning Xie: 
Bargaining power or 
gendered spheres? 
Wife’s say and 
household fertility 
decisions in China 

Ardina Hasanbasri: 
Is there a gendered 
parenthood 
penalty in 
Indonesian labor 
markets? 

Adan Silverio-
Murillo: What’s in a 
name? Evidence of 
transgender 
discrimination in 
Mexico 

Yingjie Liu:  
The impact of 
telecommunicatio
n on education:  
evidence from 
Chinese villages 

Nicole Black: 
Children’s time 
allocation and the 
socioeconomic 
gap in human 
capital 

Isaac Gross: 
Anticipated house 
purchases and 
household 
consumption 

2 Jim Been: Partial 
retirement 
opportunities and 
the labor supply of 
older individuals 

Shadi Farahzadi: 
Migration for 
marriage  
 

Yongkun Yin: Missing 
women: a 
quantitative analysis 

Lei Wu: Child 
penalty and 
maternal 
occupation choice: 
evidence from 
two-child policy in 
urban China 

Pilar Cuevas-Ruiz: 
Gender gap in 
response to 
competitive 
pressure 

Xing Xia: Delivering 
remote learning in 
developing 
countries using a 
low-tech solution: 
evidence from 
Bangladesh 

Danusha 
Jayawardana: The 
effect of birth order 
on children’s time 
use 

Cagri Kumru: 
Property taxation 
and tax progressivity 
in the housing 
market 

3 Anne Katrine 
Borgbjerg: The 
effect of job loss on 
labor supply and 
spousal labor 
supply for older 
workers 

Juan Pantano: 
Equilibrium effects 
of bride competition 
in marriage markets 
with open borders 

Jianxun Lyu: Optimal 
sequential fertility 
choices under 
discriminatory 
preferences 

Hsiang Ling Hsu: 
Exploring child 
penalty in Taiwan 

Louis-Philippe 
Morin: Gender 
differences in 
prioritizing 
rewarding tasks 
and labor market 
outcomes 

Yeonbin Yang: 
Does household 
electrification 
empower rural 
boys and girls 
alike? Evidence 
from Brazil 

Maria Ventura: 
Following in the 
family footsteps: 
Incidence and 
returns of 
occupational 
persistence 

Meng Meng: Gender 
wealth gap in China 

4 Elena Stancanelli 
Gender norms and 
partners’ hours of 
work: Learning 
from a Norwegian 
retirement reform 

Olivier Bargain: 
Women's 
empowerment and 
husband's 
migration: evidence 
from Indonesia 

Pei-Ju Liao: 
Population aging in 
developing 
economies - not 
entirely a bad thing 

Mette Gørtz: Does 
the child penalty 
strike twice, and if 
so why? 

Jie Ren: The 
reversal of the 
gender education 
gap with 
economic 
development 

Yulong Cai: 
FinTech adoption 
and rural 
economic 
development: 
evidence from 
China 

Hyunjae Kang: 
Dynamic 
competition in 
parental 
investment and 
child’s efforts 

 



 

 

14:50-15:20 Coffee Break [Atrium Ballroom Foyer] 

15:20-17:00 Parallel Session C 

C1 C2 C3 C4 C5 C6 C7 C8 

Long-Term Care Mobility II Gender Norms I Intra-Household I  Labor-Macro Family Policies Demography Mental Health 

Moor Morrison Hullet Enterprise Mercury Minto Indiana Orchard B-C 

Chair Yu Chen Daniele Paserman Damien de Walque Bharat Ramaswami Renata Narita Tomoaki Kotera Charles Horioka Kelly Noonan 

1 Furio Rosati: Caring 
connections: 
immigrant 
caregivers and long-
term elderly care in 
Italy 

Zisen Chen: Where 
there is a rule, there 
is a way: 
understanding 
educational beliefs 
and 
intergenerational 
transmission 

Huali Wu: Gendering 
on the clan: 
unravelling the 
persistence of 
traditional gender 
roles In China 

Wenqi Lu: Time or 
money? 
Togetherness and 
intrahousehold 
allocation 

Xirui Zhang:  
 Assessing the 
“Engine of 
Liberation” in 
China: appliance 
adoption, labor 
force participation, 
and time allocation 

Gokhan Kumpas: 
Athletic 
participation and 
welfare: does the 
impact on fertility 
matter? 

Yujeong Lee: 
Grandparents’ 
childcare and 
women’s labor 
supply in Korea 

Lanjie Wang: 
Retirement combats 
depression 

2 Joaquín Mayorga 
Camus: Labour and 
health outcomes 
for individuals with 
disabled co-
residents: evidence 
from Chile 

Javier Garcia-
Brazales: Couples 
are made of four: 
intergenerational 
transmission of 
within-household 
allocations 

Feng Huang: Off the 
books, away from 
the market: clan 
culture and female 
labor force 
participation 

Helen Harris-Fry: 
Health, wealth or 
happiness? Trade-
offs from 
households' 
allocative decisions 
in rural Bangladesh  

Seoyoon Jeong: 
Estimating labor 
supply elasticities 
in Korea: the role 
of limited 
commitment 
between spouses 

Pinchuan Ong: The 
effect of child 
support on labor 
supply: An 
estimate of the 
Frisch elasticity 

Yoko Niimi: The 
within-couple 
wealth gap: Do 
intergenerational 
transfers play any 
role? 

Jessica Ya Sun: New 
evidence on the 
relationship 
between 
consumption, 
health, and utility 

3 Hye Yoon Chung: 
The effect of long-
term care insurance 
on the labor market 
outcomes of 
household 
members in South 
Korea 

Yi Fan: Like father 
like son? Social 
engineering and 
intergenerational 
mobility in housing 
consumption 

Yuchen Lin: 
Coeducation, female 
human capital, and 
the evolution of 
gender norms 

Kiho Muroga: 
Anticipating trade-
offs: individual 
expectations on 
career 
development 
versus family 
formation 

Kathrin Ellieroth: 
From trend to 
cycle: the changing 
careers of married 
women and 
business cycle risk 

Tomoaki Kotera: 
The 
macroeconomic 
effects of the 
American families 
plan: does 
the impact on 
fertility matter? 

Fang Yang: 
Demographic 
transition, 
industrial policies 
and Chinese 
economic growth 

David Johnston:  
Violations of the 
male breadwinner 
norm and mental 
health 
  
 

4 Yu Chen:  
The supply side 
effects of long-term 
care insurance in 
China 

Daniele Paserman: 
The emergence of 
the socioeconomic 
gradient in marriage 
outcomes 

Damien de Walque: 
Early education, 
preferences, and 
decision-making 
abilities: gender 
differences in social 
preference 

Bharat 
Ramaswami: 
Deadweight losses 
or gains from in-
kind transfers 

Renata Narita: 
Household job 
search and labor 
supply of 
secondary 
wage earners 

 Charles Horioka: 
Fertility-boosting 
pensions for 
developed 
countries such as 
Japan: a modest 
policy proposal 

Kelly Noonan: 
Effects of childhood 
cognitive and 
behavioral 
disabilities on adult 
economic outcomes 

 
19:00-21:00 

 
Conference Dinner [Atrium Ballroom] 

 

  



 

 

2024 Meeting of the Society of the Economics of the Household (SEHO)  
28th and 29th May 2024, Raffles City Convention Centre 

Organized by Singapore Management University 

Day 2: Wednesday 29 May 

09:00-10:40 Parallel Session D 

D1 D2 D3 D4 D5 D6 D7 D8 

Health & Aging Children Gender Norms II Marriage Market Migration Education Fertility II Domestic Violence 
I 

Moor Morrison Hullet Enterprise Mercury Minto Indiana Orchard B-C 

Chair Francesca Parodi Almudena Sevilla Nadia Campaniello Eugene Choo Tomoki Fujii Sundar Ponnusamy Kanato Nakakuni Dan Anderberg 

1 Yaying Zhou: In 
sickness and in 
health insurance: 
gender in 
household 
benefit plan choice 

Minhaj Mahmud: 
Are disasters 
disastrous for 
learning? 
Evidence from 
seven Asian 
countries 

Minali Grover: 
Analyzing impact 
of inheritance 
laws on women 
empowerment: 
evidence from 
India 

Adam Hallengreen: 
Household 
bargaining with 
limited commitment: 
a practitioners’ guide 

Emily Conover: 
What happens 
when men don’t 
migrate? 
Partnership 
and fertility in a 
migrant sending 
country 

Zitong Wang:  
School feeding 
program and 
household 
education 
expenditure in rural 
China 

Agustín Díaz 
Casanueva: The 
effect of cognitive 
skills on fertility 
timing 

Yuki Kanayama: 
Unintended effects 
of delayed marriage 
on women’s 
attitudes toward 
intimate partner 
violence: evidence 
from Cambodia 

2 Wolfgang Frimmel: 
The effect of 
spousal retirement 
on healthcare 
utilization: 
Evidence from 
Austrian retirement 
policy reforms 

Dao Nguyen Dinh:  
The effects of 
life’s stressful 
events on 
addictive 
behaviours of 
children and 
adolescents 

Xin Wen: 
Daughters, 
savings, and 
household 
finances 

Wietse Leleu: 
Directed search on 
the marriage market 

Fabio Mariani: 
Network, diversity, 
and the economic 
performance of 
migrant families: 
evidence from the 
Pontine Marshes 
(1935-41) 

Parul Gupta: 
Learning outcomes 
in rural India: the 
role of private 
tutoring 

Minchung Hsu: 
Gender equality in 
education and 
fertility 

Neda Trifkovic: 
Gender altruism and 
attitudes towards 
violence against 
women 

3 Junya Hamaaki: 
Income receipt, 
economic activities, 
and health: 
evidence from 
ambulance 
transport patterns 

Almudena Sevilla: 
Closing literacy 
gaps: A 
personalized 
technology-aided 
intervention 

Tista Mukherjee: 
Unsafe 
daughters: sexual 
violence in public 
spheres and 
intrahousehold 
stated preference 
for sons 

Ming Fang: More 
than a degree: 
China’s college 
expansion and the 
marriage market 

Shmuel San: The 
role of firms and job 
mobility in the 
assimilation of 
immigrants: former 
Soviet Union Jews in 
Israel 1990–2019 

Sundar Ponnusamy: 
Income shocks and 
human capital 
development 

Sofia Karina 
Trommlerová: 
Locked in the 
house, free again: 
the impact of 
COVID-19 on 
fertility in Spain  
 

Cristina Bellés-
Obrero: Hit where it 
hurts: healthcare 
access and intimate 
partner violence 

4 Francesca Parodi: 
Subjective survival 
beliefs, cognitive 
skills and 
investments in risky 
assets 

 Nadia 
Campaniello: 
Gender norms 
and crime 

Eugene Choo: 
Marriage matching 
with search friction: 
An empirical 
framework 

Tomoki Fujii: 
Barriers to labor 
migration for the 
rural poor 

 Kanato Nakakuni: 
Financial costs of 
children, education 
subsidies, 
and fertility choices 
in equilibrium 

Dan Anderberg: 
Interventions that 
disrupt the peace: 
intimate partner 
violence when 
targeting men, 
women or both 



 

 

10:40-11:10 Coffee Break [Atrium Ballroom Foyer] 

11:10-12:25 Parallel Session E 

E1 E2 E3 E4 E5 E6 E7 E8 

Labor Parental Leave Marriage II Investment in 
Children 

Education 
Financing 

Well-Being Intra-Household II Domestic Violence 
II 

Moor Morrison Hullet Enterprise Mercury Minto Indiana Orchard B-C 

Chair Alex Zhou Lina Aldén Frederik Almar Jin Zhou Saravana Ravindran Rohan Ray Jorge Velilla Daniel Fernández-
Kranz 

1 Sophie Xuefei 
Wang: The long-
term consequence 
of fertility on the 
elderly’s labor 
supply 

Chen Huang: Do 
policies reshape 
attitudes? 
Evidence from 
maternity leave 
expansion in 
China 

Elena Capatina: 
Demand for 
spousal health 

Yuanyuan Chen: 
Tiger moms: 
explaining the rising 
children’s 
educational 
investment by the 
causal impact of 
parental education in 
China 

Xinwei Dong: 
Microcredit and 
education 

Zhi-xiao Jia: 
Intergenerational 
persistence of 
subjective well-
being: Evidence 
from Japanese 
household panel 
surveys 

Anna Kim:  
Relative income 
within households 
and time-use of 
dual-earner couples 
in South Korea 

Manini Ojha: Power 
to choose? 
Examining the link 
between 
contraceptive use 
and domestic 
violence 

2 Varun Mehta: 
Home-winners and 
bread-makers: the 
impact of gender 
role norms on the 
consumption of 
childcare 

Sébastien 
Fontenay: Can 
public policies 
break the gender 
mold? Evidence 
from paternity 
leave reforms in 
six countries 

Xinran Hu: 
Fertility policy 
relaxation and 
intra-household 
bargaining: 
evidence from 
China’s one-child 
policy generation 

Simone Moriconi: 
Culture of origin, 
parenting and 
household labor 
supply 
 

Yue Hua: The long-
run effects of 
federal student 
loans on fertility 
and social mobility 

Rohan Ray: 
Childlessness and 
health in middle age 
and older 
adulthood: causal 
evidence from 
Singapore 

Yu Shi: Policy 
reforms and self-
employment in 
developing 
countries: a multi-
good approach 

Karinna Saxby:  
Wildfires and 
domestic violence 

3 Alex Zhou: The 
impact of intra-
household 
information 
asymmetry on 
labor productivity: 
an experimental 
study in Cambodia 

Lina Aldén: 
Fathers but not 
caregivers 

Frederik Almar: 
Educational 
ambition, marital 
sorting, and 
inequality 

Jin Zhou: Interactions 
as investments: the 
micro dynamics 
and measurement of 
early childhood 
learning 

Saravana Ravindran: 
Financial access and 
human capital 
development 

 Jorge Velilla: 
Household 
commuting 
behavior and job 
changes 

Daniel Fernández-
Kranz:  Bargaining 
under threats: the 
effect of joint 
custody laws on 
intimate partner 
violence 

 
12:25-13:25 

 
Lunch [Atrium Ballroom Foyer] 

 

13:25-15:05 Parallel Session F 

F1 F2 F3 F4 F5 F6 F7 F8 

Peer Effects Fertility III Labor Supply Siblings School Programs Environment Mobility III  Markets 

Moor Morrison Hullet Enterprise Mercury Minto Indiana Orchard B-C 

Chair Joseph Sabia Susan Godlonton Chris Riddell Juan Munoz-Morales Ryuichi Tanaka Yasuyuki Sawada Maria Jahromi  Imelda 



 

 

1 Chichiro Inoue: 
Education choice in 
anticipation of 
future spouse  

Sagiri Kitao: On 
the trends of 
technology, 
family formation, 
and women’s 
time allocation 
 
 

Xiongfei Li: The 
unintended 
impacts of the 
one-child 
policy relaxation 
in China on 
female labor 
market outcomes 

Konstantinos 
Chountas: Unpacking 
the birth order 
effects 

Vardaan Chawla: Do 
government benefit 
programs reduce 
child labor? 
Evidence from the 
midday meal 
scheme in India 

Ulugbek Aminjonov:  
Shouldering the 
weight of climate 
change: intra-
household resource 
allocation after 
rainfall shocks 

Gisella Kagy: 
Improving the early 
childhood 
environment: direct 
and distributional 
effects on human 
capital for multiple 
generations 

Tauseef Salauddin: 
Do poverty 
alleviation policies 
enhance resilience 
to poverty? 
Evidence from 
Bangladesh 

2 Chaonuo Dai: 
Education 
transmission, peers, 
and children’s 
development 
evidence from 
secondary school 
students in China 

Shu Cai: Risk 
Behaviors of only-
child parents: 
evidence from 
the one-child 
policy in China 

Mohammad  
Hoseini: Marriage 
and employment 
returns to female 
education 

Nuo Lei: Sibling 
effect: valuing or 
neglecting the first 
child 

Kong Weng Ho:  
Assessing the 
effectiveness of 
school- based 
interventions for 
disadvantaged 
families in the 
Singapore context 

Ignacio Belloc: 
Extreme 
temperatures: 
gender differences 
in well-being 

Sijia Xu:  
Intergenerational 
transmission of 
education and 
family planning: 
evidence from the 
one-child policy 

Aljoscha Janssen: 
Consumer 
concentration and 
the risk of the 
“Ozempic Effect” in 
the US retail market 

3 Qinyou Hu: 
Breaking down 
bullying: empathy, 
social networks, and 
adolescents 

Lingli Xu: Gender 
preference in 
China: a study 
with indirect 
utility function 

Chris Riddell: The 
pros and cons of 
a negative 
income tax: new 
evidence from old 
experiments 

Fan Zou: Sibling 
effect and gender 
difference in child 
nutritional status: 
evidence from 
China’s fertility 
control policy 

Guodong Chen: Opt 
out the effect of the 
school choice 
lottery on private 
educational 
spending: evidence 
from a quasi-
experiment in China  

Yang Liang: More 
robots, more crime? 
Evidence from 
industry-specific 
technological 
shocks 

Rasyad Parinduri: 
The effects of family 
hardship on child 
labor: evidence 
from Indonesia 

Caterina Muratori: 
The effect of ENDS 
taxes on substance 
use 

4 Joseph Sabia: In-
person schooling 
and juvenile 
violence 
 
 
 
 

Susan Godlonton: 
Diffusion of 
reproductive 
health behavior 
through 
international 
Migration: effects 
on origin-country  

 Juan Munoz-Morales: 
Compensation vs. 
reinforcement: 
experimental 
identification of 
parental aversion to 
inequality in 
offspring 

Ryuichi Tanaka: A 
long-run 
consequence of the 
relaxation-oriented 
education for labor 
market 
performances 

Yasuyuki Sawada: 
Disaster exposure, 
present bias, and 
mental health: an 
empirical 
investigation 

Maria Jahromi: 
Returns of parental 
education on 
children’s 
development by 
cultural inheritance 
and ethnic 
background 

Imelda: 
Prepayment, 
salience, and price 
elasticity of 
electricity demand 
in developing 
country context 

15:05-15:35 Coffee Break [Atrium Ballroom Foyer] 

15:35-16:25  
Plenary Session: Professor Kathleen McGarry (Stony Brook University and NBER) [Atrium Ballroom] 

The Family and Long-term Care 
 

16:25-16:55  
General Assembly for all SEHO Delegates 

Closing Ceremony: Professor Daniele Paserman (Current SEHO President – Boston University) [Atrium Ballroom] 
 

 



 

 

 

 WIFI information 

Network name: Fairmont_Meeting 

Password: feelwelcome 

 

 Parking 

For those who will be parking throughout the 

duration of the conference, please park at Raffles City 

Shopping Centre. Do let us know if you require a 

parking validation ticket. 

  

 Luggage storage 

Storage of luggage will be in Orchard A. Please let any 

local committee, staff, or student helper know if you 

need to store your luggage. 

 

Some housekeeping 

No smoking at the venue. 

Please hold on to your lanyard, 
dinner, and wine tickets. 

A gentle reminder to abide by 
the SEHO ethics guide.  

https://sites.google.com/view/seho2018/ethical-guidelines

